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Minutes - Mark Keppel High School Alliance General Meeting
7 p.m. Wed. 3/31/10

Aztec Cafeteria

Present: Sharon Woo, Crystal Hirose, Grace Love, Joe Leon, Maryann Ragus, Paul Cheung, Diana Zhou, Carla Bartlett, Sandy Abe
1.0 CALL TO ORDER at 7:04 p.m. by Sharon Woo
2.0
FLAG SALUTE – Joe Leon
3.0
WELCOME - Sharon Woo
4.0
AGENDA ADDITIONS/DELETIONS/CHANGES/ADOPTION - none
5.0
RECORDING SECRETARY’S REPORT 
5.1
Joe Leon motioned to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. Dr. Carla Bartlett seconded the minutes and the motion was approved by the membership.
6.0 STUDENT REPORTS
6.1
Associated Student Body (ASB) Report - Representative Christine Jew was not present
6.2
National Honor Society (NHS) Report
 - Representative Tracy Win was not present
7.0 PUBLIC COMMENTS
7.1 Monterey Park Cherry Blossom -Sharon Woo

Several local and international stars will be present and performing at the Monterey Park Cherry Blossom Festival on April 17 &18. On the 18th the MKHS Pep Band will perform at 11:30 a.m. & the Aztec Singers will perform at 12:15 p.m. PTSA Grad Nite Committee will be selling curry chicken bowls & chili rice bowls.
7.2 Monterey Park Library – Sharon Woo

The Gala Library Benefit will take place at 7 p.m. on May 21st at NBC restaurant. This is a fundraiser to support the Monterey Park Bruggemeyer Library.
7.3 “Into the Woods” Spring Musical – Carla Bartlett
The annual spring musical will be presented in the new auditorium April 15-17 and 22-24. It is entitled “Into the Woods.” The orchestra, conducted by Dr. Bartlett, will provide the music for it.
7.4

Mark Keppel Band – Carla Bartlett
Mark Keppel Aztec Band will be hosting their 5th annual ‘Some Enchanted Evening’ benefit concert at Barnes Park amphitheater on May 1 at 7 p.m. There will be a 6 p.m. VIP reception prior to the event. Dr. Bartlett asked for our help in serving and donating food as PTSA & Alliance have assisted with the VIP room in the past years. As well, on May 15th, the band will be marching in the Play Days Parade. Furthermore, May 21st is the date for the annual Instrumental Music Concert.
8.0
TREASURER’S REPORT - Crystal Hirose
Crystal received the money for credit card fireworks purchases from Janet Lees.

8.1
Bills submitted to be paid and approved
Dr. Bartlett made a motion to reimburse Sharon Woo $192.16 for copying the newsletter, pay $69.14 to Star Trophies for donor board plaques, and $656 for Alliance Director and Officers’ Liability insurance. Joe seconded. Motion passed.
8.2
Donations and Membership
The Alliance received a $200 donation from Peter Kwa.

9.0
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY’S REPORT 
9.1
Alliance Correspondence
Sharon reported correspondence since Corresponding Secretary Vanessa Yau was not present. The membership received:

· Thank you letters from Steven Ly and Shan Shan Huang, Alliance AP Scholarship recipients
· Newsletter from the FBLA team about their competition
· ‘Save-the-date’ note about teacher Nancy Wawer’s retirement party on May 22
Also, received a request from a math teacher for a donation discount for a silver level donor board plaque for Wawer. Silver level is a $200 minimum donation. Bartlett made a motion to approve a donation level of $150 to qualify for a silver level plaque for Wawer. Joe seconded. Motion passed. Also, received a notice from Mrs. Phillips who is selling ads for the Into the Woods spring musical. Joe Leon made a motion to spend $50 for an Alliance ad in the musical’s program. Crystal seconded. Motion passed.
10.0
REPORTS
10.1
Principal’s Report - Grace Love
Mrs. Love says that everything at the high school appears to be busy but running smoothly. The school is going into ‘testing season’ soon for CSTs and APs. Our baseball team program is reviving after many years of losses. The team is heading into a good direction. Also, in the middle of May, teachers will be moving into the new building. Crown and Scepter, National Honor Society, and other student organizations will be helping out with the move.
10.2
Faculty Report – none
10.3
Sports and Athletics Report – none
10.4
PTSA Report
- none
10.5
Wish List Report - Sharon Woo

The committee received a request for construction paper, lined paper, used magazines, & markers. Thanks to Cyndi Kitagawa for donating magazines & paper.

10.6
Lockers Report - Sharon Woo

All the downstairs lockers have been examined. There are 1249 lockers downstairs & 1679 lockers upstairs for a total of 2928 lockers. 504 downstairs lockers are in need of repair. Some of the repairs needed are minor. Missing screws need to be replaced or tightened. The committee would like to take this on. We need to consult w/ Mr. Donnelly first. Mrs. Grace Love informed us lockers in the science wing will be inaccessible in the summer due to construction.
10.7
Fundraising Activities Committee Report
“Beach Party Bash” Dinner Dance – Sat. April 24th - Sandy Abe
Sandy Abe encouraged the membership to purchase tickets for the dinner dance and to attend. About 5000 flyers have been passed out. Several members of the fundraising activities committee have sold tables to elementary schools and more. Also, she gave suggestions on possible silent auction donations such as bookstore certificates, oil-change cards, and more. Abe emphasizes the importance of purchasing tickets for the “Beach Party Bash.” Also, the committee needs donations and help selling tables. Mrs. Love agreed to provide two graduation tickets & parking. The PTSA Grad Nite Committee will sell drinks & snacks at the dance. Dinner will be food from Shaka’s.
11.0
NEW BUSINESS - none
12.0
UNFINISHED BUSINESS - none
13.0
ALLIANCE BOARD MATTERS none
14.0
ADJOURNMENT at 7:43 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:
7 p.m. April 28, 2010 Aztec Cafeteria
Respectfully submitted by Diana Zhou, Recording Secretary
